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Memorandum opinion on defendant insurers’ motion for summary
judgment on four claims for relief.  Debtor filed complaint
alleging that insurance company denied coverage in bad faith. 
Three of the claims were for tortious breach of the duty of good
faith, and the fourth claim was for contractual breach of the
duty of good faith.

Memorandum addresses whether the allegations of the
complaint and the evidence submitted on summary judgment show
that debtor has a claim against the insurer for tortious breach
of the duty of good faith and fair dealing.  Discusses Oregon law
about when a contractual relationship can give rise to a tort
claim.  Concludes that, where the insurer does not undertake to
defend a claim against the insured, Oregon law does not recognize
a claim for tort based on alleged bad faith.

Also discusses whether, under Oregon law, the claim for
contractual breach of the duty of good faith and fair dealing can
survive summary judgment.  Rejects insurer’s argument that, where
insurer denies coverage, there can be no claim for breach of
contract based on the duty of good faith.  Also rejects the
insurer’s argument that the implied duty of good faith and fair
dealing arises only when the contract gives one party discretion
in the performance of some aspect of the agreement.  Finally,
rejects insurer’s argument that there can be no contractual claim
for breach of the duty of good faith when the plaintiff alleges
the non-performance of an express contractual provision.

Rejects defendant’s argument that the statute of limitations
had run on the tort claims, because the court concludes that the
tort claims fail as a matter of Oregon law.  
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